
For the attention of:  

General Stanislav Borodin Havel,
 of the Army of the Northern Eagle

General Olaf Gregorson Strascovich 
of the Army of the Golden Axe

General Vahne 
of the Green Shield Army

General Erkenbrand of Tyrsholm
of the Fist of the Mountain

Over the past three months, a number of Thule warbands of varying sizes have 
been sighted at The Face of Ikka in Wintermark. Though most of them still 
remain, one of the smaller bands - known extravagantly as The Black Heart of 
Karsk - travelled to Oloy, in Karsk, within the last few weeks. raiding the 
shipments of Ambergelt from the Krevasty Yelta - though these raids seem 
opportunistic - if anything, incidental to the warband's movements.  We don't 
know why a single group of Thule would force-march all the way from The Face 
of Ikka in Sermersuaq to Krevasty in Karsk.  This in itself is suspicious.

More details:

- The Spellbinder for The Black Heart took a small retinue with him - we 
predict somewhere around 30-50 troops in the immediate vicinity.  
- The Civil Service have identified a conjunction to Oloy in the next few days.
We predict a high chance that a very small band of capable individuals 
could sneak in and gain an advance on the Thule's plans by stealing the 
Spellbinder's book and any plans for the war effort in Karsk.
- We've sent a Civil Servant - Aderyn Bechod, from Teeth Striding - to scout 
out more information and be ready to rendezvous, should you decide to send 
more Imperial Agents through.

May virtue guide your hand.


